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The Jacksonville Aviation Authority (JAA) files this, its annual report summarizing
activities and Board of Directors information, during the reporting period of July 1, 2017
through June 30, 2018 (7/1/17-6/30/18).

Activities included:

-Approval of a ten-year extension to the Airline Signatory Agreement

-Expansion of airline service with the addition of Frontier Airlines and the addition of
new service by several of the mainline carriers to Denver, Boston and Ft. Lauderdale.

-Completion of several major maintenance projects in the JIA terminal complex in
furtherance of the board’s direction for a higher level of maintenance in the passenger
terminal complex.

-Board acceptance of several FDOT grants to fund projects at all four airports including
a new air traffic control tower at Cecil Airport that will include a spaceport operations
control center.

-First series of cold rocket testing at the Cecil Spaceport along with the installation of a
fabric hangar at the spaceport to handle future operations.

-Board approval of a lease agreement with the City for the construction of a new fire
station at Cecil Airport that will serve both airport and community needs.

-Approval of a cost sharing agreement with the City to place a dedicated rescue unit at
JIA which will improve response times at JIA as well as in the community.

The JAA Board of Directors met bi-monthly from 7/1/17-6/30/18.
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The current members of the JAA Board of Directors are:

-Mrs. Giselle Carson
-Mr. Jay Demetree
-Mr. Russ Thomas
-Mrs. Terri Davlantes
-Mr. Pat Kilbane

-Mr. Ray Alfred

-Mr. Frank Mackesy

There currently are no vacant positions on the JAA Board of Directors.

Certainly the JAA Board of Directors adds value to the city by being a body whose sole
purpose is to focus on the financial health and actions of the JAA. The effectiveness of
the JAA board continues to be evident in its contribution to the enhancement of JAA's
vision, which is to continue to be and grow its role as an economic engine for the City of
Jacksonville and the northeast Florida region. The JAA has a $3.2 billion dollar
economic impact on the City and the northeast Florida region.

Please let me know if there are any questions about this report.

Steve Grossman
Chief Executive Officer
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